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Monday, 26 May 2025 

SAFER CROSSING ON STUD ROAD FOR DANDENONG NORTH LOCALS 

Pedestrians and cyclists will soon have safer journeys while walking and riding across a busy intersection in 
Dandenong North, thanks to the Allan and Albanese Labor Governments.  

The intersection of Stud Road and Mcfees Road will have new traffic lights and safer pedestrian crossings installed, 
making it safer to travel to and from the Dandenong Stadium, the Dandenong Creek Trail and public transport. 

A new footpath will be constructed from the intersection of Stud Road and Mcfees Road to the Dandenong Stadium 
to improve safety for those heading to play basketball and volleyball.  

The right turning lane from Stud Road into Mcfees Road will be extended, and direct access between Mcfees Road 
and the two Stud Road service roads will be closed to minimise the risk of accidents at the intersection.  

Locals using public transport on their commute will also benefit from these upgrades, with improvements to make 
bus stop facilities near the intersection more accessible. 

The two bus stops on the eastern side of Stud Road will be combined and moved closer to the Mcfees Road 
intersection, along with the bus stop on the western side which will also have a raised pedestrian crossing 
constructed to connect the bus stop with the Stud Road service road.  

In 2024, the Allan Labor Government implemented a speed reduction to 60km/h along Stud Road between Cheam 
Street and Heatherton Road to improve safety following an accident resulting in the tragic loss of a child’s life. 

These latest works are anticipated to begin in July, with an expected completion in December depending on the 
weather. 

Following these construction works, crews will begin work on a shared user path connection for pedestrians and 
bike riders between the Mcfees Road intersection and the Dandenong Creek Trail. 

This project is being delivered thanks to $12.6 million joint investment by the Albanese and Allan Labor 
Governments through the Road Safety Program. 

Quotes attributable to Minister for Roads and Road Safety Melissa Horne 

“We know just how important the intersection of Stud Road and Mcfees Road is for the local community of 
Dandenong North, which is why we’re implementing these safety upgrades.” 

“Everyone travelling on our roads will benefit from these crucial safety upgrades - whether you’re driving, walking 
or cycling.” 

Quote attributable to Member for Dandenong Gabrielle Williams 

“Families who regularly access the Dandenong stadium and drive down Stud Road will benefit enormously from 
these critical safety improvements. 
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“Our community has been asking for a safer intersection at Stud Road and McFees Road following tragic fatalities 
and accidents. This is a great example of all levels of government listening and working together to make our 
community safer, benefiting all pedestrians and road users.” 

Quotes attributable to Federal Member for Bruce Julian Hill 

“No matter where you’re going, whether you’re heading to school, to work or to play sport – you deserve a safe 
journey, and that is what these upgrades will provide to the local community.” 


